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Local 

During this month, 5 out of the 27 associations reported improvements from their April 2009 permit numbers. Five associations had 

significant increases from their April statistics:  Dekalb County (100.0%), Greater Calhoun County (31.3%), Muscle Shoals (62.5%), 

Phenix City (33.3%), and South Alabama (36.4%). Every local home building market is unique and significant fluctuations from one 

area to another are anticipated in the foreseeable future.  

 

Permits 

May figures show a decrease of 

23.8 percent from the April 2009 

statistics, representing this year’s 

first month-over-month decline. 

In contrast, both the South region 

and US experienced favorable 

permit growth at 2.1 percent and 

6.6 percent respectively. 

 

Please note graph on page 4 for 

recent permit trends. 

Monthly permit issuance 

will remain slower than 

normal as home builders 

continue to yield to current 

market conditions. 

Permits during the last 90-

days are trending laterally; 

focus to remain here for 

further signs of stability. 

Lateral trending likely to 

continue as the market 

enters the third quarter. 

 

Starts 

Building starts also declined for 

the first time this year, reflecting a 

decrease from April of 6.6 

percent. In contrast to Alabama, 

both the South region & US 

experienced favorable starts 

growth at 8.1 percent and 15.7 

percent respectively. 

Please note graph on page 4 for 

recent housing starts trends. 

State 

Current market conditions continue to remain challenging as statewide overall housing inventory remains abundant. May ended with 

41,210 total units on the market. From this total, new construction inventory is estimated at 8,800 units. Broader buyer demand will 

be necessary to make inroads into supply. The current inventory-to-sales ratio (I/S) represented a 12.0 month supply of homes, 

including all types, representing a significant increase from 9.75 months during the same period last year. Historically, the 5-year (‘04-

‘08) total inventory average for May is 34,136 units (6,000 units estimated as new construction).  Per McGraw Hill, the 5-year (’04-

’08) residential construction value was $358,490,000 during the month of May. In May ’09, the value is $261,228,000 , a 27% decline.   

 

May      2009        713        

Apr.         2009        936   <-23.8%> 

May       2008    1,283   <-44.4%> 

Feb.-Apr.   ‘09        803   <-11.2%> 

 

Current Month 

vs. Prior Month 

vs. Last Year (YoY) 

vs. Last 3 Mos. Avg. 

 

May    2009         738   

Apr.       2009   790     <-6.6%> 

May     2008      1,348   <-45.3%> 

Feb.-Apr.  ’09         718     --2.8% 

 

NOTE: This representation is based in whole or in part on data supplied by the reporting boards/associations.  The Alabama Center for Real Estate does 

not guarantee and is in no way responsible for its accuracy. 

*Prior data unavailable due to lack of data. 

Current Month 

vs. Prior Month 

vs. Last Year (YoY) 

vs. Last 3 Mos. Avg. 
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